ORAL ROBERTS UNIVERSITY

College of Education

Faculty Assembly Minutes

Frances Jones

Day/Date: Tuesday - 10/04/2011

Dr. Kim Boyd **Present:**

Richard Berumen Dr. Linda Dunham Dr. Hallett Hullinger

Gerry Landers Dr. Marcia Livingston Dr. Mary Lou Miller Dr. Timothy Norton

Dr. Jim Myers Dr. Calvin Roso Dr. Sherri Tapp

Dr. Dwight Davidson Charlene Huntley Evie Lindberg Dr. Jean Mosley Dr. Patrick Otto Sheryl Wallis

Absent:

Denise Hopper Lance Miller

Opening Prayer	Dr. Mary Lou Miller
Start of Meeting	2:34 p.m.
Announcements	 Grad Modules - Wed Sat., Oct. 5 - 8, - CityPlex, 8:00 a.m 5:00 p.m. KDP Induction - Wed., Oct. 5, CityPlex, 7:00 p.m. Fall Break - Mon Fri., Oct 10 - 14 Education - Tues., Nov. 1, 2:30 pm, CMC Conference Room
Committee Reports Motion – 1-9.6.11 Approved 2 nd Dr. Norton	Undergraduate Admission Retention Committee – Two teacher candidates interviewed and were admitted to the Professional Education Program. Faculty approved admission of these teacher candidates.
Old Business	
New Business	United Way: Dr. Dunham announced that you can buy tickets for \$5.00 at the Eagle Card Center for each Friday in October to wear Jeans. Dr. Dunham passed out forms to fill out for all other donations for the United Way Campaign.
Deans Report	OACTE Conference: The deadline for submitting a presentation for the conference has passed. If you are wanting to attend the conference let Frances know by Thursday, October 6, 2011. Strategic Planning: Strategic planning goals with Dr. Boyd, Dr. Dunham, and Dr. Otto are ongoing. Trustees Meeting: Dr. Boyd thanked everyone for their participation in the meeting with the trustees last week and asked those who took notes to please get them to her. Students: Sheree King reported that some students they meet with have stated they do NOT intend to stay at ORU. None of these students have been Education Majors. The College of Educations have many motivating events for the education majors, such as: Harbor activities, Picnics at Mr. Landers, Test Prep night, Alumni night. New Phone System: Dr. Boyd announced that the University will be getting a new phone system and it should be fully installed by December 3, 2011.

Meeting adjourned: 3:10 p.m.